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The Carmichael Elks Golf Club members met at the Lodge on Thursday, April 4th to discuss club business and upcoming events.  
President Bill Bethell started the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed all in attendance. Northern California 
Golf Association Representative, Ray Ernst reported on news coming from the NCGA and encouraged members to check out 
the values available from your NCGA membership, such as the reduced rates on a variety of Northern California golf courses. Ray 
also noted the NCGA web site features different golf rule discussions periodically, which is a benefit for us all.  Tournament Chair 
Georgia Lipphardt announced the May tournaments that are scheduled for Diamond Oaks on May 6th, Ancil Hoffman on May 
13th and Teal Bend on May 20th.  Early signups were taken for the Diamond Oaks tournament which is now closed; however 
signups were accepted for the remaining two May tournaments.  Bruce Barstis announced he has now received the trophies for 
prior winners of the Player of the Year Award, which he showed for those in attendance to see.  Presentation to the winners will be 
made in next month’s Golf Club meeting.  With no new business, President Bill Bethell moved on the results of the April 
Tournaments.   
 
Stepping in for Director Jim Toner, Georgia Lipphardt presented the results of the Bing Maloney tournament, held on 4/8/2024. 
 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net C Flight   Net 
Nacho Barraza 75 Don Anido  77 Theresa Goldsmith  70 
Bruce Barstis 76 Ed Arnsdorf  80 Georgia Lipphardt  75   
Ray Ernst  80 Lynn Mahoney 80 Sam Seaton   76   
 
Closest to the PIn  Men   Distance Women  Distance 
Hole # 3  Jerry Trautman 21’ 3’  Taffy Pull  Off Port Side 
Hole# 13  Guy Deaner  11’ 9”  Ivy Trailed  Cut Short 
 
Director Ed Arnsdorf presented a thorough explanation of the development of measurements 
through the ages which enabled golf players everywhere to see the value of math in the game 
of golf.  From cubits to inches, our lives are richer after hearing Ed’s presentation.  Ed finished  
by announcing the winners of the Mackenzie Golf Course Tournament held on April 22, 2023. 
 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net  C Flight   Net 
John Simmons 74 Don Anido  74  Bill Bethell   73 
Ray Ernst  76 Lyn Athey  76  Larry Sikorski  74   
Bruce Barstis 76 Ed Arnsdorf  77  Gerogia Lipphardt   78   
 
Closest to the PIn  Men   Distance Women  Distance 
Hole # 6  Ray Ernst  12’ 3’  Page Turner  Misread 
Hole# 16  Ray Ernst    9’ 1”  Brook Waters All Wet 
 
Director Ray Ernst announced the results of the Bartley Cavanaugh Tournament, held on 4/29/24.  Check out that C Flight 
winner’s score.  Congratulations on that winning round, Kristi! 
 
A Flight   Net B Flight  Net  C Flight  Net   
Jim Miller  71 Don Anido  73  Kristi Ernst   60 
Bruce Barstis 73 Ed Arnsdorf  76  Sandy Shongood  73  
Nacho Barraza 75 Tam LeFebure 77  Georgia Lipphardt  73   
 
Closest to the PIn  Men   Distance Women   Distance  
Hole # 8  Sandy Shongood 6’ 6’  Georgia Lipphardt   35’1” 
Hole# 17  Jim Miller  4’ 2”  Kristi Ernst    31” 
 
Anyone interested in joining the Golf Club can contact our President Bill Bethell at (619) 889-4142, or attend one of our 
monthly meetings, which are normally held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Lodge.  Visitors are 
welcomed, come check us out!  Our next meeting is set for June 6, 2024 
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